March 9, 2015 A Regular town board meeting was held beginning at 7 p.m. in the Dresden Town Hall
with all members of the board in attendance except for Mr. Raymond. Supervisor Gang led the pledge to
the flag. A motion to accept the previous month’s minutes was made by Coun. Greenough and seconded
by Coun. Wilbur and all were in favor. A motion to pay the audited bills was made by Coun. Wilbur and
seconded by Coun. Barber and all were in favor.

Old Business:

Sup. Gang received an email from George Kapusinski about the Town Tax Assessment Roll not
appearing on the town website. It is believed that the County has revamped its website and there is a
problem with the link to the roll attached to our website.

More discussion was spent on advertising being able to be placed on the town website and there could be
some trouble down the road with the idea so perhaps it’s better to just not pursue the issue for the time
being.

The financials were handed to the board and a copy is on file in the Clerk’s office. There was a
considerable amount of overtime paid during the last month due to the plowing during snow events and
the numbers are up at the County and State levels as well.

New Business:

Resolution #8-2015 Titled Budget Amendment on file in the clerk’s office, simply stating that the
Budget Officer can pay the fuel bill upon receipt of the invoice to save the $.10/gallon on fuel before the
bill is audited was put forth by Coun. Greenough, and seconded Coun. Barber and all were in favor.
Resolution #9-2015 titled Budget Amendment Sewer District #1on file in the clerk’s office. Put forth
by Coun. Wilbur and seconded by Coun. Barber and all were in favor.

The town has a very general and vague drug policy for employment and we are looking to rewrite and
formalize it. An example was given to the board members from a neighboring town. Currently a drug test
is only required if the employee has a CDL. A standard policy will be made to reflect the needs of the
Town.

A town road policy is also in the works. A copy of Fort Ann’s town road policy was given as an example
of how roads must meet certain state codes and specifications. The roads located within Hulett’s Landing
do not meet these requirements and the cost to upgrade them would be very costly to the Town.
Therefore, it is recommended that a Town Road Policy be implemented.

The Town Clerk brought up that during the previous month’s meeting Resolution #7-2015 titled The
Standard Work Day Resolution is temporarily on hold until further notice. It will be reintroduced at a later
date.

At the county level, the probation officers will now be allowed to carry a weapon for home visits and they
will be required to participate in extensive training in order to continue at the County Safety Committee.
A concern from those in attendance, brought up by Louise Davidson, as to the contact of B.O.A.R.
member Luke Smith has not been contacted by Real Property Tax Service in regards to training dates.
The Clerk said she would make contact with them and respond to Mr. Smith. She also inquired about the
Town Wide Garage Sale dates for this coming season. Councilman Raymond and Kathy Huntington will
be in charge and will need to be contacted.

No further discussions, meeting adjourned at 7:34. Respectfully submitted Marcinda Wilbur.
Attendance: Louise Davidson Helen Marie Sunkenberg Scott Brown



